Kehilath Bulletin

OCTOBER 26, 1956

VOL. XXIV NO. 7

CHESHVAN 21, 5717

Campaign Launched For 1957 Year Book

Max J. Etra, president of the congregation, announced that the Board of Trustees at its last meeting had voted to launch the 1957 Year Book campaign. In view of the importance of this project the Board had also voted to make it a moral obligation for each Trustee to bring in a minimum of \$100 in ads and each member \$25.

Over the years, our Year Book has set an example of what a congregational Year Book should be like. It has done this in two ways. The first by publishing a book of unusual beauty, which is not only a record of our Synagogue year, but also a source of important information and cultural inspiration.

In the second place, all the proceeds from the Year Book go exclusively to the Educational Scholarship Fund. Not one penny of the income derived goes to the Congregation itself. The Educational Scholarship Fund has been set up to provide educational scholarships for deserving children to those institutions and causes that are the sole beneficiary of this fund: Ramaz School, The Afternoon Religious School, Summer Camp Fund and the College Scholarship Fund.

The Year Book Campaign is, therefore, certainly a worthy one that merits the support of all. The children who are assisted by us come from all over metropolitan New York so the obligation is not strictly a local one. The Year

Book campaign is one activity in which everyone can participate. It just means a little effort in soliciting ads.

In a short while you will be contacted for your assistance. We urge that you give it your attention promptly and wholeheartedly, for in this way you can insure the success of this year's campaign.

Again the Synagogue Office Staff stands ready to lend every assistance to individual solicitors. Call upon them for any help you may need in obtaining ads. You will find that they can save you time and effort — and get the desired results with a minimum of work on your part.

TALMUD CLASSES TO BEGIN ON NOVEMBER 3 AND 5

This year we are introducing a second class in Talmud. Both classes will meet under the direction of our Rabbinic assistant, Rabbi Sherman Siff. One group will meet on Monday evenings at 8:30 and the other group will meet on Saturday afternoons one hour before the Mincha service.

The Saturday afternoon session will begin on November 3rd and the Monday evening group will begin meeting on November 5th.

Talmud has proven to be a popular subject with our members and we are offering this additional opportunity for those interested to join in a most rewarding study period.

Rabbi Lookstein Will Preach This Sabbath At 11:00 A.M.
"ISAAC TAKES A WIFE"
Marriage Counselling Lessons From the Past

SISTERHOOD OPENS SEASON WITH LOVELY MEETING

A large turn out of Sisterhood members and friends were on hand this past Monday afternoon at the Opening Luncheon Meeting and the program was a most beautiful one.

The guest speaker of the day, Miss Esther Herlitz, consul general of Israel, gave a lucid and edifying talk on the Suez Canal Crisis. The possessor of a charming personality, Miss Herlitz made an unusual impact on her audience. She gave a complete background of the middle Eastern situation that led to the Suez Crisis and her answers to the questions posed her were informative and to the point.

This meeting also marked the official debut of Mrs. Oscar Perlberger, Sisterhood President, who presided in her gracious and effective manner. The officers were introduced and reports were heard from the various committee chairmen.

New Members -

A highlight of the meeting occurred when Mrs. Joseph H. Lookstein, membership chairman, introduced the new members and special guests. We would here like to extend a hearty welcome to Mrs. Usher Doppelt, Mrs. Isidore Epstein, Mrs. George Fisch, Mrs. Benjamin Levy and Mrs. Meyer Texon.

The Sisterhood program was arranged under the chairmanship of Mrs. William Lebowitz, and the next meeting will be held on Monday evening, November 19th. This will be the first evening meeting held by our Sisterhood. Members are urged to record this date on their calendars.

Happy Day Fund -

We acknowledge with thanks contributions to our Happy Day Fund from Mrs. Hyman Abrams, Mrs. Hyman I. Bucher, Mrs. Joseph S. Gershman,

JOEL EICHLER BAR MITZVAH



We extend our heartiest mazel tov wishes to our esteemed members, Mr. and Mrs. Samson Eichler, on the Bar Mitzvah this Saturday of their son, Joel.

In the 8th grade at Ramaz School, Joel is a student who enjoys his studies and has twice made the Principal's List. He is also active on the Service Squad.

Joel's New England birth shows up in his interest in water sports, motor boating and fishing. A nature lover, he is particularly fond of animals and thinks about becoming a veterinarian. When not busy with school or sports Joel enjoys reading or working on his Israel stamp collection.

At services, which will be held in our synagogue this Saturday, Joel will read the entire Torah portion as well as chant the Haftorah.

Mrs. George Jacobs, Mrs. Abraham Kirshon, Mrs. Anna H. Robbins and Mrs. Esther Wouk.

Members are urged to share their joyous occasions with others by making a gift to the Happy Day Fund. Contributions are to be sent to the Happy Day Fund Chairman, Mrs. Reuben N. Popkin, 12 West 72nd Street.

RABBI LOOKSTEIN SPEAKS ON ISRAEL AT MEN'S CLUB OPENING MEETING

On Tuesday evening, October 16, our Men's Club began its activity year with a supper meeting at which Rabbi Lookstein was the guest speaker.

The meeting began with cocktails and a delicious meal and was climaxed with an impassioned talk by Rabbi Lookstein on the problems that Israel is facing today.

In a talk that showed how deeply moved he was by his subject matter, Rabbi Lookstein dealt with the difficulties Israel faces in her struggle for survival. A small country geographically isolated she is at the mercy of cynical political maneuvers and has been abandoned by both the east and west. The Rabbi expressed his conviction, however, that Israel would find the strength to endure.

Dr. Robert Wallach, president, presided at this meeting and officially welcomed the following new members into the Men's Club: Henry K. Chapman, Isidore Epstein, George Fisch, Lionel Fisch, Dr. Max Miller, Louis Olshan, Charles Rosen, and Dr. Mark Rothenberg. We extend to them our best wishes for a happy association with us.

Father and Son Minyan -

We would like to thank Dr. Robert Wallach for his generous contribution to our Father and Son Minyan Fund.

This fund was set up in order to

WITHIN OUR FAMILY

New Members -

We are happy to welcome to our congregation those new members whose applications were favorably acted upon at our Trustees' meeting last week:

Regular Members -

Morris Blank, Joseph P. Cahn, Martin E. DeGraaf, Dr. Armin W. Docter, Paul Gourary, Louis J. Lipton, Bernard Podell, Eugene Sarezky, Murray Schlissel, Samuel Schreiber, Bertold Weinsberg.

Special -

Mrs. Anna H. Robbins.

Junior -

Joan Givner, Leah Itskowitz, Ruth Joseph, Gilbert N. Kahn, Charles Scheidt, Vivian Salzman.

Birthday -

Many happy returns of the day to Mrs. Joseph Schoenfeld.

Anniversary -

Warmest greetings to Mr. and Mrs. Leopold Heffner.

Speedy Recovery -

Our best wishes to Mrs. Bernard D. Fischman for a complete and speedy recovery.

give our members and friends an opportunity to act as sponsor of the Minyan and help the Men's Club defray the cost of this vital program.

ONLY A FEW TICKETS LEFT FOR OUR MEN'S CLUB SELECTION On November 8th

"MAJOR BARBARA"

by George Bernard Shaw

starring

CHARLES LAUGHTON — BURGESS MEREDITH
ELY WALLACH — CORNELIA OTIS SKINNER — GLYNIS JOHNS

For tickets please contact the Synagogue Office SA 2-0800 or the Committee Chairmen

HYMAN I. COHEN

GERALD GOLDSTEIN

MAURICE N. JAFFE

Congregation Kehilath Jeshurun

117-25 East 85th Street New York 28, N. Y. SAcramento 2-0800

Editor

Theodore Comet

Synagogue Officials

Joseph H. Lookstein		Rabbi
Sherman Siff	Rabbir	nic Ass't.
Israel D. Rosenberg	Ritual	Director
Theodore Comet	Exec.	Director

Officers of the Congregation

Max J. Etra	President
A. Phillip Goldsmith	Vice-President
Samuel A. Marcus	Treasurer
Joseph Roth	Secretary
Dr. Robert Wallach Pr	es., Men's Club
Mrs. Oscar Perlberger P	res., Sisterhood

SCHEDULE OF SERVICES

EDIDAY

FRIDAI	
Lighting of Candles	5:40
Evening	5:30
SATURDAY	
Morning	9:00
Junior Congregation	10:30
Weekly Portion: HAYE SARA	
GENESIS 23:1-25:18	
Haftorah: 1 Kings 1:1-31	
Evening	5:50
Conclusion of Sabbath	6:40
SUNDAY	
Morning	8:30*
Father-and-Son Minyan	9:30*
DAILY SERVICES	

^{*}Eastern Standard Time

SCOUTS HOLD FIRST MEETING ON MONDAY

Morning 7:30* Evening 4:45*

This past Monday evening our Boy Scouts and Cub Pack held their first meeting of the year and got off to a good start. However, we are still interested in attracting more boys to these groups.

The Cubs meet from 7 to 8 o'clock and the Scouts meet from 7:15 o'clock till 8:30 every Monday evening.

K-J CALENDAR

Sunday Afternoons — 2:00 o'clock — Teen Age Club — Library.

Monday Evening — 7 oʻclock — Boy Scouts — Auditorium and Library.

YAHRZEITS

October

27-ISRAEL J. KAY

28-JACOB KOHN

28-MAYER GROSSMAN

28-MARCUS SCHUMAN

28-SAMUEL FEINER

28-FISHEL KREINE

28-OSHER LITWINS

29-MORRIS D. EICHLER

29-ALBERT LEVEY

30-MEYER ROTHSTEIN

30-JACOB S. SILBERMAN

31-SADIE CASNER

31—JUDA BECK

November

1-MOLLIE OLSHAN

2-HARRY H. HOLZMAN

2-BATHSHEBA FISCHEL

2-MAX THEAMAN

HOSTS AT KIDDUSH

This coming Saturday morning our esteemed members, Mr. and Mrs. Samson Eichler will sponsor the Sabbath Kiddush in honor of the Bar Mitzvah of their son Joel.

CROSS COUNTY PARKWAY AT FLEETWOOD, MOUNT VERNON MOUNT Vernon 4-6800

RIVERSIDE

Memorial Chapel

76th ST. and AMSTERDAM AVE., N. Y.

ENdicott 2-6600

LONG ISLAND - MIAMI

BROOKLYN - BRONX - MOUNT VERNON

Charles Rosenthal, Director